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From the President 
 
It’s January and the days are shorter 
with much of our time spent indoors. 
There are times with family and 
friends around the holidays in these 
winter months.  From my seat as the 
President of the Board of Trustees of 
the Historical Society, my thoughts 
move to those friends that I have 
made through involvement in our 
organization. Some of these friends – 
in fact many of them – I have learned 
care for me very deeply. This has come 
to my attention as a consequence of 
several health problems that I have 
experienced myself, and with other 
members of my immediate family.   
 
Although this may sound like a 
personal story that doesn’t really fit 
into a message from your president, I 
propose to you that it does – in the 
most significant way. That is, I believe 
that one of the greatest rewards of 
being in this organization is the loyal 
friends that you make. So often when 
people join organizations they want to 
know ‘what is in it for me?’  Well, we 
have many of the things people first 
think of when joining organizations: 
great speakers at monthly meetings; 
interesting events such as brown bag 
lunches, cemetery walks, quilt shows, 
Shakespeare in the Park; the top 
community event in Milford – Art 
Affaire; a wonderful old house 
containing a beautiful collection; fun 
membership drive events such as a 
euchre tournament, board game night, 
a craft beer tasting,…and, the list goes 
on. In my opinion, however, the 
friendships with people in this 
organization are the best reward.  
 
Let me also tell you, quite frankly, that 
these friendships must frequently be 
earned. Our organization is a tight, 
long-standing group of friends who  
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often have known each other for many 
decades, and sometimes all of their lives. 
What this means is that you can’t be shy 
if you want to get to know them. Take 
my word for it, though, opening up to 
them is worth it. Once you have become 
their friends, you also need to be ready 
to take the tough talk with the encourag-
ing. Let me ask you a question. Would 
you rather have a friend who will tell you 
what you need to hear, even when you 
don’t want to hear it, or a friend who will 
avoid hurting your feelings at all cost – 
even the truth? Those I have met in this 
organization have lived long, productive 
lives and have much truth to convey to 
you – if you are willing to hear it. 
 
My apologies for rambling a bit, but I 
want to leave you with a summary 
thought.  This is a great organization 
mainly because of the people in it. I en-
courage you to take time to get to know 
the members. It may be a little hard at 
first, but it will be worth it. Then you will 
unlock the real benefits of the organiza-
tion. 
 
Ken Waeber 
President 
Board of Trustees - GMAHS 
 
 

GMAHS & Promont Winter 
Info 
 

Please note the following winter-related 
information regarding GMAHS and 
Promont. 

¶ Promont is closed January & February 
with no regular tours. Private tours can 
be arranged by calling 513/248-0324. 

¶ GMAHS does not hold membership 
meetings during January and February. 

¶ If Milford schools are on a delay or 
closed, GMAHS staff will report ac-
cordingly—either later following delay 
timeframe; or not at all if school is 
closed for the day. 



Membership Matters 
Virginia Rapp 
GMAHS Administrative Support/
Membership 
 

2016 was a very busy year for GMAHS 
membership, and going into 2017 our goal 
is to grow membership past the 150 mark. 
Naturally, some members renewed their 
participation right away, a few decided not 
to renew and still others are currently 
pending. We hope those of you who still 
plan to renew your GMAHS membership 
will respond to the reminders now that the 
hectic holiday season is past. I think several 
activities throughout the year played a key 
part in getting 19 new members in 2016, 
and we want to welcome the newest 
GMAHS members from the last quarter of 
the year:  Suzette Albrecht, Darba Bowers, 
Carol Haskins, Sharan Hinkle, Chris 
Ohmer, Sandy Richmond, Bobbi Thies 
and Jennifer Wagner. 
 
The November Card Party featured 
various games with Euchre, Bridge, 
Scrabble, Tripoley and Left-Right-Center. 
A fun time was had by all. 
 
Upcoming spring events will include a 
Membership Matters Murder Mystery 
Dinner Party and possibly another card 
party, if we can squeeze it in between the 
Victorian Valentine’s event, teas, weddings 
and the GMAHS 50th anniversary 
celebration. Promont is certainly a 
happening place now days, and GMAHS is 
very busy making all these things happen. 
I look forward to seeing you at some of 
the upcoming events.—Virginia Rapp 
 
 

GMAHS 50th Anniversary 

A GMAHS 50th anniversary celebration 
will be held at Promont on April 30, 2017, 
1-4:00 PM. A general invitation will be 
extended to all GMAHS members and the 
community. A cost of $25 per person will 
include delicious appetizers/beverages and 
an anniversary keepsake. Watch for your 
invitation, which will be sent in March 
requesting your RSVP and payment by 
4/15/17. 
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Afternoon Teas 
Mary Ann Benoski 
Tea Coordinator & GMAHS Trustee 

 
The Tea Committee was very busy in 

December managing 
10 parties beginning 
December 1st with the 
Progress Club of 
Milford. The club had 22 
in attendance, all arriving 

in their festive holiday dress looking 
forward to a wonderful program of 
Christmas music performed by the Milford 
High School Chamber Choir under the 
direction of Tracy Carpenter. This was a 
very talented group of young people who 
sang a variety of Christmas songs ending 
with Hallelujah Chorus, a very fitting way to 
begin the Christmas celebration at Promont. 
 
After the program, students enjoyed a tour 
of the decorated 
rooms within 
Promont. Most 
had never been 
to the museum 
and were 
anxious to 
come back for 
other events. 
 
The ladies of 
the Progress 
Club  were 
greeted for their 
Tea in the 
dining room by 
the “Lady of 
the Manor 
decoration” which was so artfully created by 
Sharan Hinkle, an extremely talented new 
volunteer. 
 
All enjoyed the very tasty dessert prepared 
by the Progress Club Tea committee of 
Mrs. Jackie Shively and Mrs. Marilyn 
Munneke. 
   
The Promont Tea Committee season ended 
Dec. 14th with a Tea for the Eastside 
Newcomers Club that brought 40 members 
filling all the social rooms. 
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Afternoon Teas (continued) 
Year-end Update 
 
During 2016, our committee managed and provided food 
for 44 hostesses who engaged Promont for their events. 
We entertained 538 attendees throughout the year. 
 
The Historical Society is very fortunate to have such 
dedicated volunteers who make up the Tea 
committee. By their dedication, time, talent and treasure, 
the Afternoon Tea program generated $15,335 in gross 
revenue and netted $14,639 after paying $696 in 
inspection fees to the Clermont County Health 
Department. 
 
GMAHS members, please thank the following Tea 
Committee members for their hard work: 
Sue Bradford, Barbara Burke Marsha Buttermore, Linda 
Dale, Tammy Good, Sue Grone, Marti Kleinfelter, 
Jennifer Johnson, Libby Rost, Barb Schrieber, Judy 
Sheakley, Linda Wasson and Robyn White. 
 

Congratulations to 
the quilt raffle 
winner! 
  
Purchasing a quilt raffle 
ticket in September at Art 
Affaire, Joy Miller is the 
winner of the beautiful 
raffle quilt. 
 
Congratulations Joy! 
 
 

Record attendance at 2016 Holiday Open 
House 
 
The 2016 Promont Holiday Open House held December 
18 hosted a record attendance with an estimated 300 
people. Beautifully decorated for the holidays, the house 
was in all its splendor; and those who came through were 
very complimentary of the ambiance and décor. A special 
‘thank you’ goes out to all who volunteered their time to 
show off Promont to the community! 
 

GMAHS Collectors Club 
 
GMAHS plans to continue its Collectors Club in 2017, 
with meetings on the 4th Wednesday of the month 
March through October. If you have any ideas or 
suggestions for featured collections, please call Donna at 
513/248-0324. 

Volunteers and Docents 
Marti Kleinfelter 

 
Callers needed for general meetings 
GMAHS general meetings are held the first Thursday of 
each month (March through December). Meetings kick 
off with a pot-luck dinner at 6:30 PM, and the program 
starts about 7:15. Meetings are held at the Sibcy Cline 
office at Mulberry Square, and all members are 
encouraged to attend. 
 
Help is needed to remind members of upcoming 
meetings. Calls or emails can be sent to all members 
about one week before the meeting. You can do this 
from the comfort of your own home and at your 
convenience to remind members about the upcoming 
meeting and introduce the program topic. If you have 
questions or would like to volunteer to be a caller, please 
call Donna at 248-0324. 
 
Sharing Promont stories and facts 
On February 2 at 6:00 PM, members (especially docents) 
are invited to gather at Promont for an opportunity to 
share their stories and facts about Promont and its 
former residents. This is a continuation of the discussions 
we had in the fall. The February conversation will begin 
with facts about the dining room and kitchen. A light 
dinner will be served at 6 PM, followed by the 
discussions, and we will adjourn at approximately 8:00 
PM. Please RSVP by January 31 to Donna at 248-0324; or 
email her at   damann@milfordhistory.net. 
 

Promont Tours 
Thanks to all for making it possible to have Promont 
open for tours on weekends this past year. Due to your 
dedication and flexibility, all positions were filled when 
the house was open. 
 

Changes for 2017 
After closing January and February, Promont will be 
open for tours 1-4:00 PM on Friday and Sunday starting 
March 4. Saturdays will be tea and special event days. We 
are looking for volunteers to be greeters, docents and gift 
shop helpers. 
 
Greeters meet guests at the door, have them sign in and 
collect the fee for touring the house. 
Docents give guided tours of the home. 
Gift ship volunteers sell items in the shop. 
 
You will be trained and given assistance in any position 
you are willing to try. Please consider donating one day a 
month to GMAHS. Contact Donna at 513/248-0324 (or 
damann@milfordhistory.net) with your preferences. 

http://served.at
mailto:damann@milfordhistory.net


History Readers Book Club 
Donna Amann 
 

This April, the History Readers group will celebrate seven 
(7) years of sharing books and comments! That’s 
incredible! And many of the folks who are still coming 
every month have been in the group the entire time. By 
the way, this is an extraordinary group of folks, and I 
have made some wonderful friends through this group. 
 
We have a great book list chosen for the new year, and 
titles through June are available on our 
website milfordhistory.net. If you 
would like to join us, please feel free 
to stop by Promont on the first 
Tuesday of each month at 6:30 PM.   
 
Lisetteõs List by Susan Vreeland is 
our February book.  How wonderful it 
will be to spend a dreary winter day 
reading about life in Provence. In 

March we will 
discuss Ragtime by E. L. Doctorow 
that was also made into a wonderful 
movie. Please join us if you can! 
 
In 2016 we stepped a little out of the 
comfort of our typical discussions and 
decided to extend our love of history 

and books to a Little Free Library on the grounds at 
Promont. These little “take a book – leave a book” 
libraries are very popular right now, and we were excited 
to be able to share some of the great reads we have 
experienced. We decided to make our Library a History 
Library. It appears, however, that we have a book thief. 
Our books are being taken and not coming back and 
nothing is left in exchange for a book taken. The newer, 
more popular titles seem to disappear the fastest. We are 
sad, and because of this issue, we will be posting a sign to 
our thief advising them that our operation has 
temporarily being suspended. I will be happy to accept 
book donations in the meantime, so we can try to resume 
this program this spring or summer.    
 

In 2017, the group is working on a partnership with the 
Milford Miami Township Library to start a Junior History 

Reading group. Laura Henry from the Library is helping 
us with a selection of history-related books that are 
appropriate for readers 10-13 years old. We hope to 
begin our reading group in May with an exciting book 
title (still TBD) and a related interactive discussion of the 

book/topic. We are looking for folks to assist with 
the project. Please call and we can discuss how 
you can get involvedñ513/248-0324.  
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Victorian Valentineôs Celebration & 
Exhibit 
 

We are excited to announce that GMAHS will host its 
first Victorian Valentine’s Celebration & Exhibit. 

We want to celebrate the Valentine’s holiday in a 
Victorian fashion with appropriate décor and exhibits. 
It’s a great way to showcase Promont and invite the 
public to see the 1865 Italianate mansion – a historic 
Milford landmark. 
 

¶ Visitors to the Victorian Valentine’s Celebration & 
Exhibit will enjoy: 

¶ Free admission to Promont and an opportunity to 
enjoy a documented, self-guided tour 

¶ A fact-based Valentine’s history and myths flyer 

¶ An art display and sale featuring Valentine’s related 
works by local Art Affaire artists 

¶ Special Valentine’s décor and vignette exhibits 

¶ Light refreshments 
 
The Valentine’s celebration is another way for us to share 
Promont as well as a bit of history with the community. 
The event also provides an opportunity to engage in 
conversations about our goals and plans for 2017 in 
hopes that more people will become members and 
actively involved in the Society’s programming. 
 
Please plan to attend and bring a friend! 
 
 

Sweetheart Girlsõ TeañFebruary 11 
 
GMAHS will host a Sweetheart Girls’ 
Tea at Promont featuring a menu 
tailored for your girls and their dolls. 
The fee is $20 per person or $50 for 
three-generations (daughter, mother, 
grandmother). Also included is a 
manners talk, Promont tour and 18”-doll fashions and 
accessories by Preview Productions from Newtown. 
Space is limited and registration required. 
Call 513/248-0324 to reserve your space. 
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January-March Events 

Date & Time Event Details 

January 2017     

Month of January Winter schedule 

Promont closed 

No house tours or membership meeting 

January 2, 6:30 PM History Readers at Promont “A Walk in the Woods” by Bill Bryson 

January 11, 6:30 PM GMAHS Board of Trustees 

Meeting 

Promont 

January 28, Noon Knick Knacks & Knowledge 

exhibit at Wilmington College 

Road Trip – Leaving Promont at Noon 

February 2017    

Month of February Winter schedule 

Promont closed 

No house tours or membership meeting 

February 5, 1-4 PM Victorian Valentineôs 

Celebration & Exhibit 

FREE – Open house, lite refreshments; 

Promont featuring beautiful Valentine’s dec-

oration; cards on display; local artists art 

display and sale; self-guided tours. 

February 7, 6:30 PM History Readers “Lisette’s List” by Susan Vreeland 

February 8,  6:30 PM GMAHS Board of Trustees 

Meeting 

Promont 

February 11, 11-1 PM Sweetheart Tea for girls and 

their dolls! 

Reservations required $20 per person or $50 

for 3 generation package. Dolls free 

February 25, 6:30 PM Membership Matters 

Euchre Tournament/Card Party 

Promont 

Bring a guest! $10/person 

March 2017     

Month of March House tours resume Fridays 

and Sundays 

Tours 1-4 PM Fri & Sun unless Private 

Event scheduled for that day. Last tour  

begins at 3 

March 2, 6:30 PM 

  

GMAHS membership meeting Sibcy Cline office at Mulberry Square 

Speaker to be announced 

  

March 7, 6:30 PM History Readers “Ragtime” by E.L. Doctorow 

March 8, 6:30 PM GMAHS Board of Trustees 

meeting 

Promont 

March 11, 6:30 PM Membership Matters 

Murder Mystery at Promont 

Promont—private event 


